Gunn Publishing

To: All employees of Gunn Publishing

From: Soren Gunn, President Subject: Workplace attendance

It has come to my attention that many of you are considering taking an unpaid leave from your jobs in order to be with your families or otherwise relocate during this "comet crisis." This memo is to advise you that no such leaves of absence will be authorized or tolerated. We are quickly approaching our busiest season and are understaffed as it is. Our operation cannot afford to lose even a single one of you.

This company has seen some terrible circumstances in its time, and through it all we have never stopped publishing. While I understand that you are anxious about this current crisis, I hope you will understand that we cannot allow any of you to leave. If you insist on doing so, you will be <u>severely reprimanded</u>.